SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 7th APRIL 2010 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr J Forsaith (Chair), Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr M Lawton, and Cllr T Wiener.
In attendance: 
CDC Cllr Nick Rose, Mr P Meakin, Mrs K. Hawes, Mr B Kane and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1.
Open Session:  CDC Cllr Nick Rose came to update the council on the CDC Core Strategy which has taken 6 years to produce.  The government requires CDC to identify land for 2,900 homes for the period 2006 to 2026. The draft Core Strategy shows how new housing could be distributed across the district and is out for public consultation until 23rd April. Several Councillors and residents had not received the consultation document which was supposed to have been distributed to every household in the Chiltern District.  Cllr Rose will ask for more copies to be sent to the Clerk for distribution.  (Action – Clerk)  It was resolved that the Councillors will respond individually to the Strategy and not as the Parish Council.
Paul Meakin came to raise a number of planning issues which have arisen around the village.  These matters will be investigated further by the Parish Council Planning Sub-Committee. (Action – Cllr Wiener)
2.
Co Option of New Parish Councillor:  It was unanimously agreed to co-opt Mr Brian Kane, a resident from Longbottom Lane onto the Parish Council.  Mr Kane was warmly welcomed as a Councillor onto the Council and duly signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  CDC Legal department will be informed.  (Action – Clerk)
3. 
Apologies for absence: Cllr P Clarke, Cllr N Rothwell and Cllr M Webb
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Scourfield and Cllr Lawton.
4.
Declaration of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· A further meeting is being arranged with Jerry Maddox, Andrew Taylor, Celine Rich-Darley, Seer Green Parish Councillors and Clerk about the proposal to transfer Jubilee Hall to the Parish Council as Sole Trustee.  An update on the proposals will be discussed at the May meeting.
· Cllr Forsaith previously suggested a scheme for planting Cherry Trees on the Recreation Ground. The matter will be discussed further at a meeting with both Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes. 
· CDC has now extended the date for submission to 4th May for the Playbuilder Fund.  Further input on the proposed designs is required from the children. The School, Church Youth Club and Scouts will be contacted for their ideas. (Action – Clerk)    
· Cllr Clarke has received feedback on his draft response to BCC about issues with Winter Gritting and will now provide a final response.  (Action – Cllr Clarke)

· Complaints have been received about the state of the verge opposite Colliers following the renovations.  The owner of Colliers will be contacted.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to report.
5.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council.    
The Council had received a quotation from Mr D Cook for P3 Parish Paths Clearance work for 2010-2011.  Once the submission has been approved by Cllr Hughes a request will be placed with BCC Public Rights of Way Department for permission to carry out this work under P3.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
6.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

      £6919.36 were made  

Income                  
   


      £8990.12

Closing balances  

                           £48,561.01
Cllr Scourfield reminded the council that it was time to prepare the end of year accounts and these would be done on a cash basis as per previous years.  Mr Ernest Newhouse will conduct the internal audit 11th May.  The external audit will then be completed and submitted to Mazars.  (Action - Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
Chalfont Plumbing and Heating Service have started on the first phase of the Pavilion Plumbing refurbishment.  They have provided a second quotation dated 24th March for phase 2 of the project to replace the toilets.  The quote was approved and the work will be completed over the Easter holidays. (Action – Clerk)
CH Grounds Maintenance provided a quotation for the annual grass cutting contract for 2010-11 for the Recreation Ground and Green Meadow.  The quotation was approved.  (Action – Clerk)  
7.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  
Refused
CH/2009/1883/FA
29 Orchard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XU


Two storey rear extension.
CH/2009/1762/FA
Beaconsfield Golf Club, Farm Lane, Jordans, HP9 2UR


Single storey front extension, erection of first floor balcony and provision of two external staircases to ground level.
Permitted

CH/2010/0032/TP
Clementine House, Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2QH


Crown reduction of four beech trees and two oak trees all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.
CH/2009/1870/FA 
20 Highlands Road, Seer Green


First floor rear extension incorporating two rear juliet balconies, front porch.

CH/2009/1806/NMA
15 Wood Pond Close, Seer Green,  HP9 2XG


Application for a non-material amendment to planning permission CH/2008/1634/FA - Single storey side extension and front bay window.
CH/2010/0075/FA 
30 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XN


Retention of two storey side extension incorporating car port at ground floor level.

8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. best kept village competition 2010:  At a previous meeting it was agreed to enter the Best Kept Village competition for 2010.  (Action - Cllr Scourfield) Improvements for the village were discussed including a concern about the deteriorating sign on the Three Horseshoes pub. The brewery will be contacted to see if it could be repaired.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
A meeting has been held with BCC for better signage to the Baptist Church.  It was agreed that the sign opposite Stable Lane will be removed and three new signs will be installed directing visitors from the centre of the village.
The granite setts near the white gates at the entrance to Bottom Lane will be checked.  

Councillors were asked to note any areas in need of improvement and contact the Clerk.  (Action – Councillors)
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  New, small ‘No horses’ and ‘No Cycling’ signs have been installed at the entrances for Green Wood.  
ii. PROPERTIES:  Community Leaders Fund Donation - Cllr Tim Butcher had written to the council to inform them that £525.00 from the Community Leadership fund has been paid into the Parish Council’s account towards an extra tri-table for seating in Green Meadow.  Cllr Butcher personally offered to fund the balance for the table. As the Council had recently received funds from Cllr Martin Tett towards facilities in Green Meadow it was agreed that this money would be used for the balance of the order.  Cllr Butcher will be thanked for his kind donation and generous offer.  An order will be placed for the new table.  (Action - Clerk)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: The latest Parish Council Newsletters were distributed to Councillors for delivery.
10.
Any Other Business: A Spring Walk has been organised by the Seer Green and Jordans Society for Sunday 2nd May starting at 2.00pm outside the Cricketers.
The Chilterns Montessori have requested permission to place a 12ft wooden boat donated by Bekonscot into their play area.  Permission was granted.  (Action - Clerk)
Following concerns about the condition of the outfield for the upcoming Cricket season it was resolved that football should be completed at the Recreation Ground by the end of May.  The football clubs will be informed.  (Action – Clerk)
A large conifer, which has grown on one of the graves at the Cemetery, has recently split due to the heavy snow.  The size of the conifer is now causing concern to the families of those buried in the neighbouring graves.  It was resolved to remove the tree.  (Action - Clerk)  
The Chiltern Chronicle magazine has now come to an end. In its place is a new joint magazine between CDC and Buckinghamshire County Council called Chiltern & County Times.  The Parish Council was asked to submit any parish information by 11th April.
Cllr Forsaith suggested that he could organise a date for Councillors to Walk the Boundary of Seer Green, to photograph the village as it is now, with lunch in a local pub afterwards.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
Next Meeting – The Parish Council AGM will be held on Wednesday 5th May 2010, at 7.15 pm followed by the Parish Council Meeting at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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